
STOCKTON UNIVERSITY 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 
 

OPEN PUBLIC MINUTES - Vice Chair (Absent) 
Trustee Michelle Keates, Secretary 
Trustee Raymond Ciccone 
Trustee Collins Days, Sr.  
Trustee Mady Deininger* 
Trustee Stan Ellis 
Trustee Sonia Gonsalves 
Trustee Kristi Hanselmann  
Trustee Amy Kennedy 
Trustee Timothy Lowry 
Trustee Stephanie Lutz-Koch (Absent) 
Trustee Fotios Tjoumakaris 
Trustee Shalayby Parsons, Student Trustee  
Trustee Juan Diego Chaparro Villarreal, Student Trustee Alternate  

Dr. Joe Bertolino, President, and Ex Officio 
Call to Order 
 

Chair Valentin called the meeting to order at 12:16 p.m. 





Dr. Palladino thanked President Joe and the Board and provided 
insights into his professional journey, emphasizing the milestones that 
have prepared him for the role. After sharing his priorities for his 
transition period, Dr. Palladino expressed gratitude to the Stockton 
community. This concluded the President’s report. 

Academic Affairs & 
Planning Committee 
Report 

Chair Valentin called upon Trustee Gonsalves to provide the 
Academic Affairs and Planning Committee Report. 
 
Committee Chair Trustee Gonsalves began the report by presenting 
three resolutions for Board approval by consent agenda.  
 

 Academic Year Calendar Fall 24 and Spring 2025 
 Bachelor of Science Degree in Criminal Justice 
 Bachelor of Science in Entrepreneurship 

 
The consent agenda resolutions were unanimously approved by 
the board upon a motion made by Trustee Ciccone and 
seconded by Trustee Days. 
 
Trustee Gonsalves continued her report by acknowledging the 
overview provided to the committee members by Interim Provost Dr. 
Marissa Levy on the vital role of faculty service within the University 
and the community during the committee meeting. Trustee Gonsalves 
shared insights into the "Get FIT @ Stockton" initiative, introduced to 
the committee by Dr. Alysia Mastrangelo and Dr. Mary Kientz, along 
with Graduate Assistants Kalyn Conway and Kayla Singer. This 
community-based health and wellness program aims to educate and 
engage community partners, focusing particularly on individuals with 
developmental disabilities. The initiative adopts an interprofessional 
education model involving Physical Therapy, Occupational Therapy, 
Nursing, and Health Sciences students who work directly with clients. 
Following this, Trustee Gonsalves invited Interim Provost Levy to 
present a posthumous award for the title of Distinguished Professor to 
Dr. Anne Pomeroy, Professor of Philosophy.  
 
During her presentation, Interim Provost Levy praised Dr. Pomeroy's 
deep involvement at Stockton University, notably as a union leader 
and mentor, and her contributions to the Faculty Band. She 
expressed pride in recommending Dr. Pomeroy for a distinguished 
title, highlighting her significant impact on the community.  
 
Continuing her report, under the umbrella of service, Trustee 
Gonsalves transitioned to Dr. Norma Boakes, a professor of 
education, who introduced her innovative approach to integrating 
origami and math education during a brief presentation to the 
committee. This project, which she has initiated since 2007, merges 
arts, mathematics, and cultural history into a course that concludes 
with an event called the Origami Showcase. This event, scheduled for 
April 24th at noon in the Campus Center, will display student origami 
creations reflecting various thematic concepts.  
 





students, but there was strong growth in first-year students by 50, 
which is doubled from last year. Dr. Heinrich also celebrated the 
surpassing of the goal of 423 students by 12, which was a significant 
milestone for the University.  
 
Dr. Heinrich also addressed the decline in overall student numbers 
but highlighted a positive trend in the transition ratio for continuing 
students from Fall to Spring. During the last three years, both 
undergraduate and graduate students enrolled in the fall returned for 
the spring. Dr. Heinrich shares that Academic Affairs and Student 
Affairs will be working to ensure students persist and return in the 
Fall.  
 
Dr. Heinrich informed those in attendance about upcoming events. 
These include the Dual-Credit Recognition Dinner, Sneak Peek 
Stockton Week, Discover Stockton Day, and Experience Stockton 
Day. Finally, Dr. Heinrich recognized Dr. Michael Law and the Faculty 
Senate for their support in gathering several courses from faculty 
members, allowing students to shadow courses during Sneak Peek 
Stockton Week.  

Finance and 
Professional Services 
Committee Report 

Committee Chair Trustee Ellis initiated his report by outlining three 
resolutions for Board consideration.  
 
Trustee Ellis presented the first resolution: 

  Amendment to FY24 Operating & Capital Budget 
o Housing 4 Geothermal Project, $2,400,000 
o 





Atlantic City. The task force is collaborating with consulting forms 
Elysian, Brailsford and Dunlavey to assess the feasibility of 
expanding the Atlantic City campus.  
 
Trustee Hanselmann discussed the next major project: the Library 
Learning Commons expansion, which is being funded by a bond from 
the state at about $19.5 million. The project is set to begin in January 
2025 and is intended to reopen in September 2026. During this time, 
the University plans to place study spaces throughout the academic 
spine and quiet spaces in vacant classrooms during certain times. 
Library services will be available in the C/D atrium.  
 
Finally, Trustee Hanselmann shared the $1.8 million grant received to 
provide technology upgrades to classrooms in A, B, C, and D wings, 
as well as the Alton Auditorium and the C/D Wing Atrium. Trustee 
Hanselmann calls on Don Hudson, Senior Vice President for Facilities 
and Operations, to elaborate on the details shared.  
 
Mr. Hudson shared that the Building and Grounds Committee 
meeting was great. He dives into the discussion regarding the library 
and highlights the collaborative efforts of faculty, staff, students, and 
community members. Mr. Hudson also shares information on how to 
receive activity regarding the project, which can be accessed through 
the Facilities and Operations, Library, and Provost’s website. Finally, 
Hudson reiterates the timeline of the project and thanks the audience.  

Advancement 
Committee Report 

Committee Chair Trustee Days called on Dan Nugent, Vice President 
for University Advancement and Executive Director of the University 
Foundation, to provide the Advancement Committee report.  
 
Mr. Nugent reflected on the success of the recent Advancement 
Committee meeting and expressed gratitude to key participants: Sue 
Werner, Executive Director of Development; Geoff Pettifer, AVP for 
University Relations and Marketing; and Craig Stambaugh from 
Student Affairs. The meeting highlighted collaborative efforts across 
university departments to dismantle barriers to student success, 
focusing on initiatives like the Student Relief Fund, housing 
essentials, and food security programs. 
 
A standout moment from the meeting, according to Mr. Nugent, was 
the testimony of a young alumna who benefited from the Student 
Relief Fund. She was identified proactively by Student Affairs after 
reaching the requisite number of credits but not filing for graduation 
due to a financial barrier. After applying for and receiving aid from the 
Student Relief Fund, she shared her transformative experience with 



whether through their roles within the university or as donors. 
Concluding the report, Dan took the opportunity to mention the 
upcoming benefit gala on April 20th at the Hard Rock, another 
significant initiative by the Foundation to support students through 
scholarships. 

Investment  
Committee Report 

Committee Chair Trustee Keates reported that the Investment 
Committee last met on February 6th with Wells Fargo and Windmark 
to review investment performance through December 31, 2023. 
Trustee Keates shared that the University’s total portfolio balance 
was $111,844,507, with a gain on investments totaling $5,053,894. 
Wells Fargo reported a return of 4.89%, while Windmark reported a 
return of 4.68%.  
 
Trustee Keates highlighted the growth of the University’s investment 
portfolio, homing in on its increase from $48M in January 2016 to 
$112,311,628 by the end of January 2024. The increase was 
achieved all while completing Phase I and II in Atlantic City, adding 2 
additional buildings to the academic quad, and the various capital 





the legislature, working on policy, legislation, community outreach, 
and government relations.  
 
Dr. Peter Baratta, Chief Officer for Strategic Planning and 
Effectiveness, welcomed Jenny McNamara to the Institutional 
Research team as an Institutional Research Specialist.  
 



Excellence. Dr. Vaughn movingly quoted lyrics thought to be Dr. 
Martin Luther King Jr.'s favorite, symbolizing Dr. High’s lasting legacy 
of aiding others and creating significant positive change. The mission 
moment concluded with committee members receiving the resolution 
amidst applause, celebrating Dr. High's significant and lasting impact. 

Next Regularly 
Scheduled Meeting 

The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held 
on Wednesday, May 1st, 2024, at 3:30 p.m. at the Galloway Campus 
in the Campus Center Event Room.  

Adjournment Trustee Valentin thanked everyone for their attendance.  
 
Upon a motion duly made by Trustee Davis and seconded by 
Trustee Gonsalves, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 
5:45 p.m. 

 
Approved by the Board of Trustees on May 1, 2024 
 

 
 


